Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 1, 1981

Paul Mercier, Chairman, Katherine Ring, Leslie MacNeil met at
7:30 at which time they signed checks, tax warrant, building permits.

Ann Hennesey, and Doris Gilman of the Library Trustees were in
and recommended Pam Boorum be replaced by Jane Miller. They are
looking to keep a balance of age group.

Doris was sworn in at this time.

Brian Brown gave a weekly report. Quiet week for this time of
vear. Chris is doing well at the academy. It was agreed at chis
time that any door to door salespersons will clear it with che
police dept.

Henry Cutter was informed that the fire dept will not be filling
swimming pools from now on as they are on meter, and there are
chemicals in the water.

All repairs to any building in the towns ownership will be repaired
at the towns expense and then there will be no problem in where

the money is coming from and how to pay it back. Firemen have

made considerable changes in the fire house without town approval,
and the guestion of keeping funds earned at functions to pay back
the fire men was discussed at some length. When the town has
approved repairs, money will come from the town and when fire-

men are .. running different functions the money will go back into
the town account to cover any repairs. Since the men have laid

out about $1,500. It may be possible for them to recoup some if
not all of their money by having a money making function or renting
the hall. But in the future all is to be down through the

Town Meeting and the Selectmen's office.

George Cole has been told the State is agreeable to have him

cut through sidewalk but if his to get involved in cutting ditches,
a permit will be needed.

George Mellon will be asked to check North Side of lot at Goodell
Co. to determin town property line.

George Carlson, Ed Rushbrook from Anderson Nichols met with the
selectmen, and Sewer committee, to go over all problems with tne
sewer hook ups and installations. A list of the major probleus
were given to George and it was agreed that he would meet with
the road agent and some one on the sewer committee to go aroung
and view all the problem areas. He said all problems wiii be
corrected and property put back in proper condition. Many of the
problems he was not aware of and showed concern for the number
and particular problems.

Jim Dennison sat in with the selectmen and looked over Mr. Pjura's
permit problem. It was agreed that Mr. Pjura move the house to
leave the proper distance from his lines and the permit was issued.



